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GAGLARDI TO 
SPEAK A T  

HOMECOMING

P H I L I P  A. flAtLAtOt

Rev. Philip A. Gaglardi, 
Minister of Highways for 
British Columbia, will be the 
featured speaker for Northwest 
College’s Alumni Homecoming 
November 5, 1965.

Rev. Gaglardi, a native of 
Silverdale, B. C., attended NC 
in 1937-38. He first pastored 
a Pentecostal Assemblies of 
Canada church in Iangley 
Prairie, B. C., then in 1945 
took over Calvary Temple in 
Kamloops.

In 1952 Gaglardi ran for 
the provincial legislature,was 
elected,and was named Minister 
of Public Works. In 1955 the 
highways were placed under a 
separate department,and he be
came Minister of Highways.

Since his election he has 
'commuted' back and forth by 
plane between his office in 
Victoria and the church in 
Kamloops,which he continues to

pastor with the aid of his 
wife, Jennie.

Further Homecoming details 
will be given in the October 
Alumni News.

ENROLLMENT JUM P  
FORECAST
A substantial increase in 

Autumn Quarter enrollment is 
in prospect, the Registrar’s 
office reports. Applications 
from Freshmen and transfer 
students have run fifty to 
seventy-five percent ahead of 
last year during the summer.

If present trends continue 
the college will have one of 
the largest freshmen classes 
in its thirty-two year history 
and possibly its largest total 
enrollment ever. College per
sonnel anticipate that the 
school's space shortage will 
be felt most acutely in hous
ing and that many students 
will have to live off campus. 
New chapel and classroom space 
being developed on campus this 
summer should meet the heavier 
demands for instructional fa
cilities.

NEW FACULTY & STAFF 
MEMBERS NAMED
Three new faculty appoint

ments and four new staff ap
pointments have been announced 
by Northwest College's presi
dent, C. E. Butterfield. All 
three are additions rather 
than replacements.

Mr. Larry Pember of Spokane 
Wash.will be joining the music 
department teaching staff. He 
recently completed his Master's 
degree in music at Whitworth 
College,where he was also stu
dent choir director working

____________ Kirkland, Washington
under Prof. Milton Johnson, 
well-known Northwest musician.

Mr. Pember earned his B. A. 
degree in Sacred Music at Cen
tral Bible Institute, Spring- 
field, Missouri. While resid
ing in Spokane he was choir 
director at the First Assembly 
of God Church there. At North
west he will teach music the
ory, applied music, and assist 
in the training of music en
sembles in connection with the 
Christian service department 
of the College.

Joining the faculty as its 
first full-time instructor in 
chemistry and math will be Mrs. 
Anita Hughes. She received 
her B.S. in Western Washington 
State College at Bellingham, 
Wash. During the past academic 
year she taught chemistry at 
the Everett Junior College. 
The Hughes residein the great
er Seattle area,where her hus
band is employed as an oceano
grapher. Her father, the Rev. 
William Dorsing, is an Assem
blies of God minister,residing 
in Acme, Washington.

Though not new to the teach
ing staff of the College, the 
Reverend Alexander Hunter,will 
join the faculty as full-time 
professor of Christian Educa
tion and Practical Theology. 
The Rev. Mr. Hunter has been 
assistant minister at Calvary 
Temple in Seattle, and since 
January of this year he has 
been interim pastor at the 
church. He received his B. A. 
degree from Central Bible Ins
titute, Springfield, Missouri, 
and his M.R.E. from Southwest
ern Baptist Theological Semi
nary, Fort Worth, Texas.

Mr. Hubert Secrist of Kirk
land was appointed to fill a 
new post created by the Col
lege Board of Directors in its 
June Meeting --- that of Su
perintendent of Buildings and
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Grounds. Mr.Secnst is a fami
liar figure on the campus, 
having served as construction 
superintendent in the erection 
of ail ten buildings which 
thus far have been built on 
the campus. He is currently- 
supervising the construction 
of the eleventh, the new col
lege chapel. In his new post 
he will oversee the mainte
nance, repair and routine de
velopment of the buildings and 
grounds. These duties have 
formerly been carried by the 
Business Manager but have now 
grown to a work level requir
ing full-time supervision.

Joining the residence-hall 
staff will be Mr.and Mrs. Wil
liam Flisramof Bremerton,Wash. 
Mrs. Flisram is an ordained 
minister of the Assemblies of 
Godandwill serve as residence 
hostess at the C.C. Beatty Re
sidence Hall for men. Mr.Flis
ram will serve as a campus me
chanic.

The newest staff appoint
ment is that of Mrs. Edith 
Whipple, who will succeed Mrs. 
Elsie Hayman as Accountant. 
Before coming to the Pacific 
Northwest, Mrs. Whipple lived 
in Springfield, Missouri where 
she achieved some prominence 
as national director of the 
Women*s Missionary Council of 
the Assemblies of God. More 
recently. she was employed in 
the District Office of the 
Northwest District Council of 
the Assemblies of God in Kirk
land.

SUMMER C O N S T R U C T I O N
A C T I V I T Y  H E A V Y

The upper level of the cam
pus is a busy place this sum
mer, as construction proceeds 
on one building and major re
modeling is done on two more.

Work on the new chapel is 
progressing after being held 
up for several weeks when the 
steel floor girders failed to 
arrive on time. The laminated 
roof beams are now in place 
and the outside of the build
ing is rapidly taking shape. 
It is estimated that the cha
pel will be ready for use 
about November 1.

Supporting beams for the 
bridge near the new chapel are 
in place, and a sidewalk has 
been laid from the old chapel 
to the bridge.

Meanwhile, the former cha
pel building has been remodel
ed into a lecture room con
taining one large and three 
medium-sized classrooms.

The biology lab has been 
moved from Perks Hall to the 
education building, where it 
has been installed next to a 
lab preparation room which 
will also serve the chemistry 
lab. With these changes the 
education building has essen
tially become a science build
ing, though still retaining 
two lecture rooms.

In still another project 
the blower system in the ex
isting lecture halls is being 
changed to provide more effi
cient air circulation.

Supervising these projects 
is Mr. H. J.‘ Secrist, who was 
recently named to the position 
of Superintendent of Buildings 
and Grounds.

A L U MN I  P R E S I D E N T ’ S COLUMN

Amazed! Happily we antici
pate the largest enrollment 
ever at Northwest College. 
Frantic! Seems almost to spell 
the action of the Business 
Manager and personnel of the

school as the influx grows day 
by day. We are praising God 
for this. The fall promises to 
be a wonderful time of bless
ing. The Chapel will be com
pleted in time for the Alumni 
Homecoming, and we will have 
as our guest speaker, from the 
British Columbia government, 
the Rev. Phil Gaglardi, Minis
ter of Highways for the pro
vince .

Many of the family of 
friends have responded with 
gifts and even loans for the 
construction of the Chapel. 
Anytime you can send a contri
bution to the school in any 
amount,it will be doing a work 
that only we as God's people 
can do. Our college must make 
its way by the gifts and con
tributions of its friends as 
we have no state support or 
endowments at all. Tuition 
does not pay all of the way by 
any means. Many of our Alumni, 
particularly in the Northwest, 
who are pastors c£ our churches 
have found their churches 
happy to contribute 1% of 
their general fund income to 
the support of the school. The 
more churches that will do 
this, the greater outreach we 
will have to educate our youth 
in the right atmosphere. Re
member your school as often as 
you can.

—Eugene Born
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P R E S I D E N T
M I N I S T E R S  ABROAD

Northwest College President 
C. E. Butterfield recently em
barked upon his fourteenth 
missionary evangelism trip a- 
broad, leaving Seattle on Au
gust 6 for Europe where he 
will fulfill a busy speaking 
itinerary into September.

His first engagement will 
be a unique one which will 
take him to Clareraont-Ferrand, 
France to address a Gypsy Con
vention under the auspices of 
the Assemblies of God of 
France to an anticipated au
dience of 5,000 persons. A 
significant work of evangelism 
has been done among the Gypsies 
of France under the leadership 
of the Reverend Clement Le- 
Cossec, an Assemblies of God 
minister, who has devoted his 
fulltime to evangelization a- 
among these colorful and no
madic people. Reverend Le- 
Cossec's son, Jean, is a min
isterial student at the North
west College in Kirkland.

Reverend Butterfield's other 
speaking engagements in Europe 
will take him to Barcelona, 
Spain,where he will lecture in 
an Assemblies of God school;to 
Rhonda, in southern Spain, 
where he will spend some time 
with American Assemblies of 
God missionaries, Reverend and 
Mrs. Roy Dalton; to Belgrade, 
Yugoslavia, where he will ad
dress a convention of Evangel
ical Pentecostal ministers; to 
Athens, Greece, where he will 
conduct a week of special ser
vices at an Assembly of God 
church; to Austria, where he 
will address another conven
tion of ministers;to Rotterdam 
Holland for a week of special 
church services; and to Stutt
gart, Germany, where he will 
address a convention of Assem
blies of God ministers from 
throughout West Germany.

This will be President 
Butterfield's second trip to 
Europe. He visited there five 
years ago in 1960. Accompany
ing him on the trip are his 
wife, Mrs. Edith Butterfield, 
and his son, Paul Butterfield.

WOMACK NAMED
GPH M I S S I O N S  E D I T O R
DAVID A. WOMACK, who re

ceived his B.A.and M.A*degrees 
from Northwest College in 1956 
and 1960 respectively,has been 
named editor of Assemblies of 
God Foreign Missions publica
tions effective September 1.

The new editor succeeds the 
Rev. John E. Garlock, who re
signed to enter fulltime 
teaching at Central Bible In
stitute.

Besides editing magazines 
such as "Global Conquest," 
"Forum," and "Call to Prayer," 
he will serve as contributing 
editor for missions articles 
published in the "Pentecostal 
Evangel.”

After graduating from North
west, Rev. Womack was assis
tant pastor at First Assembly 
of God, Tacoma, then pastor of 
the Assembly of God in Union 
Gap, Washington.

He was ordained by the 
Northwest District in 1958, 
served as interim pastor of 
Glad Tidings Church, Vancouver 
in 1959-60, and received mis
sionary appointment to Colom
bia in 1960.

In Colombia he served as 
the Assemblies of God treasur
er, directed the Bible school 
for training national minis
ters, and more recently was 
pastor of Bethel Temple Assem
bly of God, Bogota.

H OL Y  L AN D  TOUR MADE
Northwest College’s Regis

trar and outgoing Public Rela
tions Representative, Amos 
Millard and Ben Birkeland, re
turned July 8 from a tour of 
the Holy Land.

The two were among four 
Seattle area ministers taking 
part, in the Bible Lands tour 
directed by Rev. Ralph Harris, 
director of the Church Litera
ture Department of the Gospel 
Publishing House.

The group left Seattle June 
3 and New York June 8. The 
tour included stops in Glasgow, 
London, Naples, Rome*, Cairo, 
Damascus, Jerusalem, Athens, 
and Paris.

Side trips included visits 
to Pompeii in Italy; Baalbek 
in Lebanon; Samaria,Bethlehem, 
Hebron, and the Dead Sea in 
Jordan; Galilee,Megiddo,Haifa, 
and Caesarea in Israel;Corinth 
and Mycenae in Greece.

Bro. Millard reported that 
the contrast between Israel 
and the other Near East coun
tries is striking. Israel is 
modern,well developed,and pro
ductive. Scientific methods 
have paid notable dividends in 
its food growing areas, which 
closely resemble those of Cal
ifornia. There is a high cul
tural level and a strong sense 
of unity and destiny.

Among the trips interesting 
sidelights were a Sunday night 
visit to an Assemblies of God 
church in Rome, and a meeting 
with the former Peggy Richey 
and her husband who are at
tached to the U.S.Embassy staff 
in Damascus.

C A MP U S  NEWS N O T E S
The Northwest District In

door Camp Meeting was held at 
the Pavilion June 25 to July 5 
with Rev. Klaude Kendrick as 
speaker. . . The Northwest 
District Women's Missionary 
Council retreat will be held 
on campus September 14-16.

Rev. Ben Birkeland,the Col
lege's Public Relations Rep
resentative, has resigned his 
position in order to assume 
the pastorate of Spokane's 
First Assembly, where he will 
succeed Rev. Bixler. No re
placement has yet been announ
ced by College officials.

MARGARET GARMAN,NC's assis
tant librarian, has finished 
her first summer of library 
school at the University of 
Washington. She will take a 
"preacher's holiday" during 
late August and early Septem
ber, working in the Wycliffe 
Bible Translators' library in 
Mexico City.

DIED: Mrs. Leora M. Goodwin 
in Carmel, California, on May 
21, 1965. Mrs. Goodwin kept 
students in her home for many 
years when the college was in 
Seattle. She was 88.
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A L U M N I  NEWS N O T E S

WALDO and KAY NICODEMUS are 
home on furlough after three 
years in El Salvador. . .AMY 
and HAROLD MATSON returned 
from Brazil in June for a two- 
month stay. . JOHN and SHIRLEY 
HECK have come home from Japan. 
They were visitors to the cam
pus on August 9. . .The ROBERT 
FRIVOLDS have arrived in Japan.

WESLEY BJUR, now attending 
Claremont Graduate School and 
University Center in Califor
nia, plans to return to Latin 
America to begin work among 
university students there.

Another NC alumnus planning 
a ministry to students is 
ERNIE NICHOLSON. Ernie plans 
to take the staff training 
program for Campus Crusade for 
Christ,then work with that or
ganization fulltime.

The A.F.McGREW family has 
been unable to return to Indo
nesia because of the political 
situation and has been as
signed to the Philippines 
while efforts to gain Indone
sian visas continue.

the LANPHEARS now supervise 
the "Sunday School of the Air” 
for the Philippine Assemblies 
of God. Their Indonesian radio 
ministry has also experienced 
difficulties because of the 
Indonesian situation.

Northwest College Alumni News

GAIL WINTERS and Lillian 
Hogan are leaving about Sep
tember 15 for Haiti,where they 
will teach for one term in the 
Bible School. . .FOSTER and 
LOUISE WOOD have returned to 
Jogjakarta, Indonesia. Their 
son Darrell has returned with 
them and will attend school in 
Bangkok, Thailand, while their 
daughter Marilyn has remained 
in the States to attend North
west College.

LEONARD IANPHEAR was the 
recipient of Speed-the-Light's 
2500th vehicle, a Volkswagen 
provided by the C.A.'s of the 
Kenosha, Wisconsin Assembly of 
God. . .TRINIDAD ESPERANZA has 
graduated from Fuller Theolo
gical Seminary with her M.A., 
and has taken up the duties of 
registrar and instructor in 
the Far East Advanced School 
of Theology, Manila.

JOHN and LUCILLE FRIESEN 
have moved to the Southern 
Highlands of Tanzania (former
ly Tanganyika). John had a 
serious case of tropical sprue 
which took some time to diag
nose, but has improved.

ROBERT GOODMAN graduated 
from Southern California Col
lege in June, receiving a B.A. 
in Social Science.

MARRIED: VICTORIA DYMOND 
to Calvin White, on June 25 in 
Evangel Temple, Bremerton.

CARROLL F. CLINE has trans
ferred to the Northwest Dis
trict from Southern Idaho and 
is pastoring at Goldendale. . 
JOHN STAVROS and GLEN SUITER 
have transferred to Oregon 
from the Northwest District 
WILLIAM LONG is now pastoring 
at Buena, Wash.; DONALD FOSTER 
is pastoring at Zillah.

Henry and JOAN (SCHWABBAUER) 
FRQEHLICH are moving to New 
Haven, Connecticut, where he 
will be working on his Ph.D.in 
Forestry at Yale University. 
The Froehlichs now have four 
children ranging in age from 9 
months to 10 years.

The FRANCIS BEARDS IE YS have 
received missions appointment 
to Samoa. They have pastored 
at Qnalaska, Wash.,since 1962, 
and formerly had the church at 
Bucoda. . .The GLEN DAVENPORTS 
will be going to the El Salva
dor mission field. They cur
rently pastor at Warden,Wash., 
and were previously at Fruit- 
land.

FUTURE ALUMNI: De Ann 
Rachele,born June 9 to DON and 
FERN JACOBSON, Garibaldi, Ore
gon. De Ann weighed in at 9 
pounds,and joined two brothers 
Danny (5 1/2) and Dougie (4).. 
Paul Everett, born to the TOM 
FORESTERS May 22, weight 8 
pounds 9 ounces.
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